

## Together, we learn and grow











Tuesday 30th September 2025,

Dear Year, 2 Parents,

We have some exciting news to share regarding our upcoming history topic on the Great Fire of London. To bring this topic to life and provide a truly immersive learning experience for the children, we will be holding a special Great Fire of London Day on Tuesday 14th October 2025 hosted by Historic Workshops.

Historic Workshops will ensure that this day will feature a wide range of interactive and engaging lessons that will allow the children to step back in time and discover what London was like in 1666. Students will be taking part in a variety of hands-on activities, including:

- Literacy: Writing creative and engaging diary entries from the perspective of a person who witnessed the fire, much like Samuel Pepys.
- History: Learning how the fire started and why it spread so quickly, touching upon the overcrowded and wooden nature of London at the time.

This fantastic day of activities has been made possible by our wonderful Parents and Teachers Association (PTA), who have generously donated to fund the day. We are so grateful for their support and for providing this memorable opportunity for the children.

As it is our school photo day, we kindly ask that your child comes to school in their normal school uniform.

I'm sure you agree, this day will be an amazing experience for our children. In the meantime, if you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Thank you for your continued support.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Giles Year 2 Teacher



















